### SỞ GIÁO <u>DỤC VÀ</u> ĐÀO TẠO

### ĐỀ KIỂM TRA GIỮA HỌC KỲ II

Năm học 2021 - 2022 Môn: Tiếng Anh - Lớp 11

Thời gian làm bài: 45 phút (không kể thời gian giao đề)

### PHẦN TRẮC NGHIỆM (3 ĐIỂM)

undei		_		dicate the word whose n each of the following			
1.	A. climate	<b>B.</b> pr <u>i</u> ority	<b>C.</b> diversity	<b>D.</b> footprint			
		<b>B.</b> a <b>ss</b> ess					
				e word that differs from			
the ot	her three in the posi	tion of primary stres	ss in each of the follo	owing questions (0.5 pt).			
	_	<b>B.</b> disaster					
		<b>B.</b> threaten					
	rite the letter A, B, ( of the following ques		ver sheet to indicat	e the correct answer to			
5.	The singer denies _ that he did.	the tune fr	om an old Beatles so	ong, but evidence proves			
	<b>A.</b> to copy	<b>B.</b> to be copied	C. having copied	<b>D.</b> having been copied			
6.		out the grass looks we					
	A. had rained	<b>B.</b> has been raining	C. rained	<b>D.</b> is raining			
7.	George Washington	ı, "Father	of the Nation", wa	as an American soldier,			
	statesman, and Founding Father who served as the first president of the United						
	States from 1789 to						
	A. was called	B. calling	C. called	<b>D.</b> that was called			
8.				tion of Buddhist temples			
				s, when it was the capital			
	of the Pagan Kingdo	m.					
	A. heritage site	B. tradition	<b>C.</b> building	<b>D.</b> dynasty			
9.	She joined the bank	k as a typist in 1987,	, following her	from college with a			
	basic secretarial qua						
	A. entry	<b>B.</b> entrance	C. graduate	<b>D.</b> graduation			
10	<b>).</b> A is a gas	s that absorbs and em	iits radiant energy wi	thin the thermal			
	infrared range, caus	ing the greenhouse ef	ffect.				
	A. greenhouse gas	<b>B.</b> global warming	<b>C.</b> carbon footprint	<b>D.</b> climate change			
11	. Coronavirus diseas	e is an dis	sease caused by the	SARS-CoV-2 virus, which			
	can spread from an infected person's mouth or nose in small liquid particles when they						
	cough, sneeze, speal	k, sing or breathe.					
	A. infection	<b>B.</b> infected	C. infect	<b>D.</b> infectious			
12	. Most students	in geology cour	ses do not intend to l	become geologists.			
		<b>B.</b> enrolling		<b>D.</b> enroll			
		_					
PHẦN	TỰ LUẬN (7 ĐIỂM)						
		of the given word	in each of the follow	wing questions to make			
_		-	in each of the joilor	wing questions to make			
	ingful sentences. (1	• •		(1) (ECOLOGY)			
	_			e of the area. (ECOLOGY)			
	Less formally people can acquire professional competence. (EDUCATE)						
3.	<b>3.</b> were conducted at 37 sites, each of which was selected by a random						
	sampling strategy. (EXCAVATE)						

II. Find ONE mistake in each of the following sentences and correct it. (1.5 pt)

- **1.** The first candidate to interview was totally unsuitable for the position.
- **2.** She has been visiting Complex of Hue Monuments several times.
- **3.** Hoi An Ancient Town, an example of a South-East Asian trading port dating from the 15th to the 19th century, is in an exceptionally good state of preserve.

# III. Reading the passage about common ways to pay for higher education carefully and answer the given questions. (2.0 pts)

Besides being one of the most beautiful flowers in the world, orchids contributed to pollination but they are currently in danger in Mexico because of deforestation in the southern region of the country.

Chiapas, in southern Mexico, is one of the states with the richest orchids variety, as well as Oaxaca. Both states have the largest number of plants from the *Orchidaceae* family in Mexico, said Carlos Rommel Beutelspacher, a researcher.

In Chiapas, they have registered 723 orchid species, which is 60% of the species in the country. The species is among the most evolved plant family because of its sophisticated mechanisms that ensure pollination.

The expert explained that the orchids are one of the most diverse and rich families. They are divided into two types: terrestrial and epiphytes. Terrestrial orchids are grown on earth and epiphyte orchids grow on trees, stones, or sticks. In Chiapas, around 200 species are terrestrial and 500 other species are epiphytes.

Unfortunately, all these richness of orchids are in danger of extinction, said the expert, who demanded that the authorities take "strong actions in favor of the environment before the spaces where the enigmatic orchids live end up deforested and make room for a kind of desert."

- 1. Why are orchids currently in danger in Mexico?
- **2.** What are the two states that have the most orchids in Mexico?
- **3.** Is it the sophisticated mechanisms that ensure pollination?
- **4.** Where are terrestrial orchids and epiphyte orchids grown?

# IV. For each question, complete the new sentence so that it means the same as the given one(s) using NO MORE THAN FIVE WORDS. (2.0 pts)

(2) (2) (2)	F)		
1. "I am terribly sorry for taking the car withou	r taking the car without asking," said Edward to his father.		
Edward apologized	the car without asking.		
2. After he had collected all the necessary infor	rmation, he started writing his report.		
<b>&gt;</b>	_ information, he started writing his report.		
3. Japanese Bridge, which was built in the ea	rly 1600s, is considered as one of the most		
significant constructions in Hoi An.			
Japanese Bridge,	, is considered as one of the		
most significant constructions in Hoi An.			
4. You have supported me enormously. Thank	you so much.		
> Thank you so much			

----THE END-----

### SỞ GIÁO DỤC VÀ ĐÀO TẠO

#### HƯỚNG DẪN CHẨM KIỂM TRA GIỮA HỌC KỲ II

Năm học 2021 - 2022 Môn: Tiếng Anh - Lớp 11

#### PHẦN TRẮC NGHIỆM (0.25 point X 12 questions = 3.0 pts)

1 D	5 C	9 D
2 A	6 B	10 A
3 A	7 C	11 D
4 D	8 A	12 B

#### PHẦN TỰ LUẬN (7 ĐIỂM)

(0.5 X 14 questions = 7.0 pts)

(In part II, 0.25 point for finding the mistake, and another 0.25 point for the correction)

- I. Supply the correct form of the given word in each of the following questions to make meaningful sentences. (1.5 pt)
  - 1. ecological
  - 2. educated
  - 3. Excavations

II. Find ONE mistake in each of the following sentences and correct it. (1.5 pt)

MISTAKE	CORRECTION
1. to interview	1. to be interviewed
2. has been visiting	2. has visited
3. preserve	3. preservation

## III. Reading the passage about common ways to pay for higher education carefully and answer the given questions. (2,0pts)

- **1.** (Orchids are currently in danger in Mexico) because of deforestation in the southern region of the country.
- **2.** (The two states that have the most orchids in Mexico/ They are) Chiapas and Oaxaca.
- 3. Yes, it is.
- **4.** Terrestrial orchids are grown on earth and epiphyte orchids grow on trees, stones, or sticks.

# IV. For each question, complete the new sentence so that it means the same as the given one(s) using NO MORE THAN FIVE WORDS. (2.0 pts)

- 1. Edward apologized TO HIS FATHER FOR TAKING the car without asking.
- **2. HAVING COLLECTED ALL THE NECESSARY** information, he started writing his report.
- **3.** Japanese Bridge, **BUILT IN THE EARLY 1600s**, is considered as one of the most significant constructions in Hoi An.
- 4. Thank you so much FOR HAVING SUPPORTED ME ENORMOUSLY.

----THE END-----